

August 23, 2021

Township of Huron Kinloss P. O. Box 130 Ripley, ON NOG 2R0

Ms. Walden

Wingham is thrilled to welcome a new physician to our medical team. On September 13, 2021, Dr. Mahrous Mousa is assuming the practice of Dr. Jim Shuffield who retired earlier this year.

Early in 2019, your council agreed to hold new physician incentive funds in reserve until a new doctor joins the Wingham physician group. Municipal contributions are based on the proportionate share of patient usage of the Wingham Hospital and/or North Huron Family Health Team. We respectfully request Huron Kinloss' 16% portion of these funds that amount to \$5,600.00.

If you have further questions, please contact Huron Kinloss' representative, Lillian Abbott, or Recruitment Officer, Jan McKague Weishar.

Thank you for your continued support to bring physicians to our communities.

Verna Steffler Chairperson Wingham & Area Health Professionals Recruitment



August 24, 2021

Township of Huron Kinloss P. O. Box 130 Ripley, ON NOG 2R0

Attention: Mary Rose Walden

**Invoice for Wingham & Area Health Professionals Recruitment** 

Recruitment Incentive for new Wingham physician - Dr. Mahrous Mousa

Huron Kinloss Share = 16% \$5,600.00

TOTAL \$5,600.00

Please make cheque payable to **"WDH FOUNDATION - Trust Account"** and designate funds for "Health Professionals Recruitment Committee."

The Wingham & District Hospital Foundation is proud to hold the funds designated to the Wingham & Area Health Professionals Recruitment Committee in trust. Governance, mission and activities of the Recruitment Committee are entirely separate from the governance, mission and activities of the Wingham & District Hospital Foundation.